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The Chanticleer 
Date Nov 10, 2016 

Place Pardini’s Restraurant 

2257 W. Shaw Avenue 

Social Hour 11:00 AM  

Meeting :  12 Noon  

$ 15 and no Buck Bucket  

 

Be A Friend  -  Bring a Friend 

New 159 website - www.branch159.sirinc2.org  

Program - Ruth Lang  acting director of the Fresno Historical Society  

The gentile chill of November with 

clocks falling back an hour will see 

warmly feathered SIR Roosters 

munching another hardy lunch at 

Pardini’s…with old and new friends 

maybe getting one of those lucky tick-

ets for a bottle of wine.  

Guys…bring in that friend of yours 

who could enjoy more fun as our wel-

comed new member. You will be rewarded with a well-

earned lunch ticket. Yes…a plus. 

A couple weeks later we will count our blessing as we 

celebrate another Thanksgiving. Yeah…life IS good when 

you are us. 

Some of you Cocky Old Roosters have asked when you 

are going to see some of my art work of naked people. 

Well…now is your chance…and you don’t have to drive 

to over to Avenal.  

There will be Huffman Art in November…two nudes at 

Sorensen’s Gallery on South Van Ness. One or two figure 

studies at the Door Art Gallery on West Bullard and 

Marks…and you are not a creep if you sneak a peek. 

   October fly-fishing on Lake Almanor from 

a tube float was a hoot…as usual. Off the water warm bull 

sessions, ball games on TV with wine flowing and fine 

dining…well yeah… 

Little Sir, Gary Smith continues to bring us top-drawer 

interesting speakers. His SIR RAMP teams are treating us 

with expanding choices of activities…and you men are 

showing up.  

Our History Round Table guys, Mike Rumley and 

Steve Chase group gather to share their bright and cool 

insights. Hey, Guys…you are welcome to join them. 

We are still looking for more card players and board-

gamers to gather with our bridge group. Bring your ladies, 

guests, cards and games (Big SIR continued on page 2)

Big S IR  Perry 

     " Roses are red, violets are blue, I'm 

schizophrenic, and so am I." - Oscar 

Levant 

     Whenever our speaker hits the right 

note it's always easy to tell. There aren't 

the usual suspects tiptoeing out early, 

or, what I call, the 1:30 rustling. And 

afterwards a crowd gathers round to ask 

just a few more questions or relate a few more anecdotes. 

Looking over to the next table- was that a tear in Perry 

Huffman's eye? I think it was! The last time that hap-

pened was when someone ate his dessert. Janice Noga is a 

true talent and a gracious lady and I am so glad that she 

agreed to share her talent with us. Thanks again to Ray 

Ensher for puting us in contact with her. 

     For those of you who missed her, you missed some-

thing special. For those who missed her for a $1 taco- 

well, I don't know what to say. 

     This month we have another special speaker. Ruth 

Lang is the acting director of the Fresno Historical Society 

and wiil be speaking on the history of our fair city. Thanks 

to Charlie Barrett for his assistance. 

     I want to thank all of you that responded to Terry 

Byrne's survey about next year's travel events. I am sorry 

-  even though it was the top vote getter, City Lights will 

be a no-go. It's that since many of our members are getting 

up there in age, we worry that too much excitement makes 

it an unworkable health risk. Seriously, Terry is hard at 

work and we should have a whole plethora of activities 

from which to choose. 

     I had the chance to attend my first History Roundtable 

this month. I  love these things. What we don't know, 

someone does know, (Little SIR continued on page 2)     

Little SIR Gary 



(Big SIR continued from page 1) and join in the fun.  

Roger Deal and his group can help you with computer 

devices. These guys are sure helping me. See you there. 

Roosters, when you bring a guest or sponsor a new 

member…be sure to tell your caller for our food count. 

And please introduce him to your Big Sir, Activity Chair-

men and an ambassador. You can help him get to know 

some new best friends.  

Guys…please plan to attend your December 

lunch….whether you bring a lady or not.  

This is your club. While ladies are honored as our spe-

cial guests...there will be some of us without ladies. You 

will always have your reserved seat. See you there. 

(Little SIR continued from page 1) and since everybody 

has an opinion on historic events, it's always spirited. No 

one did answer my question though. According to John 

Crawford, the Scots settled Ireland, and according to 

Duke Marshall, the Irish settled Scotland.  They both 

agreed that America was a wasteland before the Celts 

got here! Jeanette settled the dispute when I got home, it 

seems that the Portugese settled all three of them. 

     You should absolutely not miss the next one. I think 

it will be all about the Norman Conquest. But gads, I  

have been searching my encyclopedia since they an-

nounced the topic and can find no conqueror named 

Norman. So I plan on learning a lot. Details should be in 

this Chanticleer. 

     Well I've got to sign off because the World Cham-

pion Cavs are about to begin thier season and the soon 

to be World Champion Indians are about to close theirs. 

I predict that the Browns will go 9-0 down the stretch, 

finish at 9-7, and go on to win the Super Bowl. But, 

then, I also predicted Mondale in a landslide. 

     So long, see you on the 10th. 

New Member 
     Each month when we induct new members we will ask 
them to give us a little info about themselves and we will 
put that in the Chanticleer along with their picture.  In a 
group with over 200 members it can be easy to get lost in 
the shuffle. So please, get to know the newest members, 
introduce yourselves to them at the next luncheon and 
help get them involved. Let them know that we consider it 
a privilege that they have chosen to spend some time with 
us.   

Editor’s Note 

 
 TRIBUTE TO BIG SIR PERRY HUFFMAN  

His email address read Perhuff  

All the SIRS, they laughed at his stuff.  

But put a club in his hand,  

He’d end up in the sand,  

As each and every shot he would duff. 

Rick Knapp Phone 287-8203    

Email –                              

furniturerick@yahoo.com 

Work Retired – Self Employ-

eed – Wholesale Furniture 

Rep 

Like:  Dinning, Football, 

History, and Theater 

A  BIOGRAPHY OF LITTLE SIR FOR 2017 — MIKE RUMLEY 

     Whenever one comes into contact with 

Mike Rumley, they get a warm friendly feel-

ing.  He always has a big teddy bear grin, and 

he laughs easily.  Mike has been elected by 

the members of SIR Branch 159 to be their 

Little SIR for 2017. 

     Mike was born in Fresno on January 17, 

1947.  He has a younger brother named Jim.  

Jim lives in Fresno. 

     Mike attended Dailey Elementary in temporary build-

ings.  They had crowded classrooms.  It was a 

period of great growth in Fresno.  Mike went 

on to Hamilton Junior High, and graduated 

from Fresno High in 1965. 

     While in high school, he played basketball.  

Don Boline, whom was a SIR 159, before his 

passing, was a coach who he played against 

during his time in high school.  Dave Barredo, 

whom is a SIR in Branch 159, was a teammate 

of Mike.  Following high school, Mike was 



recruited to play basketball at Fresno State College.  After 

playing one year Mike decided that it was time to move 

on to other things. 

     During his sophomore year in college, Mike went to 

dances at the old Kearney Bowl.  At a Halloween dance in 

1966, he met Phyllis, the love of his life. They were mar-

ried in December of 1967.  Phyllis and Mike are coming 

upon their 50th anniversary. 

     While attending college Mike work as an early morn-

ing home delivery milk man.  He went to classes in the 

afternoons, and refereed basketball in the evenings.  Talk 

about multitasking.  He would study whenever he could.  

He had a high motivation to get a degree. 

     During 1969, his senior year in college, he managed to 

stay out of the draft, using his student deferment.  Both he 

and Phyllis earned their degrees in 1969.  His was in So-

cial Science with a minor in P.E.  Phyllis’ degree was 

also, in Social Science. 

     Mike had a strong desire to become a teacher.  Due to 

the shortage of teachers, Mike was able to score a position 

as an Intern Teacher.  This meant that he would be hired 

and paid while he completed his 5th year earning a creden-

tial.  He was hired at Kings County Delta View Elemen-

tary School.  He would then go to education classes the 

summer before he started teaching; during the year at 

night while teaching; and the summer after teaching his 

first year. Again, another example of his multitasking and 

dedication to achieve.  He taught 6, 7, and 8th grades all in 

the same classroom.  It was a country school.  He also 

coached afterschool sports.  Quite a challenge for a first 

year teacher, while earning his secondary credential. 

     In the fall of 1971, Mike was offered a teaching and 

coaching position in the Clovis Unified School District.  

He started his Clovis experience at Clark Intermediate 

School.  This was the time when Dr. Buchanan put his 

great plan into operation to make Clovis schools number 

1. Mike was part of that plan.  In the fall of 73 he moved 

to Clovis West High School.  He taught everything in the 

History Department, and coached basketball.  Eventually 

in 1978, he became department chair for the History De-

partment. 

     While he was at Clark, he had gone back to school and 

earned a Master’s Degree in Secondary Education Ad-

ministration, and at the same time an elementary creden-

tial. 

     1974 found him becoming a father.  Christopher was 

born in 1974, and in 1978 along came Nathan.  Chris went 

on to become one of the most successful swimmers in 

Valley History.  He was given a full scholarship to Uni-

versity of Michigan, where he was 1st Team All American 

each of his 4 years.  Chris has been inducted into Michi-

gan’s Sports Hall of fame for swimming.  He still holds 

two valley swimming records.  Chris lives in the Charlotte 

area of South Carolina and has two children, Page and 

Hayden.  Nathan’s sport was football.  He was a city/

county All Star.  Nathan lives in Fresno, and works as an 

electrician.  He has one son, Logan. 

     Mike became a consultant for teaching Advance Place-

ment courses in 1990.  He traveled the country teaching 

teachers.  This coming year, in June, he will be in Tampa, 

Florida grading AP Tests as part of his consulting. 

     In 2006, Mike took an early retirement and left Clovis 

Unified.  He, then, started working for California Virtual 

Academies.  He teaches American History through the 

internet.  He is still doing this activity. 

     Mike plays golf with SIRs on Mondays and Thursdays 

as time permits.  He enjoys reading historical novels and 

non-fiction history books.  Mike is a part of the SIR His-

tory Discussion Group.  He finds cooking a fun hobby.  

Mike won the State of California BBQ Championship in 

1984.  He often competes in local BBQ competitions as 

well.  He has recently found an interest in the preservation 

of food.  Mike has entered his canning in the Fresno 

County Fair.  You can see his entries at this year’s fair in 

the Home Arts building.  He also will enter the salsa com-

petition.  Last fall, Mike put on a BBQ for the Monday 

golf group, and since, along with Steve Chase, he has 

done so again. 

     In 2013, Mike joined SIR Branch 159.  He had found 

guys having a lot of fun playing golf at Riverside.  He was 

impressed with their enjoyment.  He called a phone num-

ber on a card given to him.  It was a state SIR office.  

Mike was told about the 4 branches in Fresno.  He chose 

Branch 159; went to a luncheon, and it turns out it was 

Ladies Day.  He left and came back the next month.  This 

is when he hooked up with an old friend Bill Leavitt.  Bill 

then sponsored Mike for membership.  Soon, he became 

assistant Treasurer and is now ready to become Little SIR 



for 2017.  I am sure he will put the same energy into being 

Little SIR as he has his previous endeavors.  Hurrah for 

Little SIR Mike. 

Interviewed & Written by John Crawford 

                    Attendance Report 

     In October, 2016, SIR Branch #159 had 199 active  

members of which  115 were in attendance at  Pardini’s 

for the luncheon on the 13th.   This represents 58% of the 

active membership.    Of the 84 members absent, 50  were 

excused.  Members are expected to attend the monthly 

meeting or to notify the Attendance Chairman when the 

wish to be excused.  Three consecutive unexcused ab-

sences or six unexcused absences in a twelve month pe-

riod constitutes a jeopardy to membership.  If you are un-

able to attend a future meeting, PLEASE call 447-5388 or 

send an email to DukMarshal@aol.com   When you call 

or email please include your NAME and BADGE NUM-

BER 

Remember our lunch count depends on YOU responding 

to your caller and if plans change notifying either Ron 

Travis @322-1898 or myself, number above by HIGH 

NOON of the MONDAY before luncheon or ASAP!  Our 

callers begin making those calls on the Thursday-Sunday 

prior to the luncheon.  Please do your part. 

Duke Marshall, Attendance Chairman 

                                                  Birthdays 

Charlie Barrett, Alan Barton, Bernie  Cargle, Larry Cox, 

Ray Cereghino, Stan Cusak, Al Escola, Andy Evanko, 

John Hayes, Paul Kalpakoff, Dana Hamparzoomian,    

Rich Lewis, Rick Pezzi, John Pokorny, Terry Schneider, 

Jim Sheldon, Steve Whitehead, Melvin Wyatt,             

Rich Zanarini, Howard Zinn 

                                Anniversaries 

Midge & Charlie Barrett 

Michele & Joe Bencivengo 

Charlene & Bob Doig 

Pam & Irving Gates 

Shirley & Bob Kayajanian 

Josie & Joe Montejano 

Anita & Randy Morris 

Gail & Danny Munoz 

Jone & Ray Phillips 

Dolores & Ray Porter 

Jody & Stuart Poytress 

Tammy & John Price 

Dawn & Gino Roberti 

Chris & Terry Schneider 

Erlene & Ed Williams 

Marty &  Howard  Zinn 

                        Computer Group 

The SIR Computer Group will next meet on the Third 

Tuesday November 15, 1PM at the Woodward Park Re-

gional Library "River Room" 944 East Perrin Ave, Fresno 

CA 93720.  All SIR Branches, Wives and Guests are wel-

come. 

Bring your Computer, Smartphone, Digital Media, Win-

dows 10, Photography or other Tech Issues you need help 

with. 

(The Economics Group will meet in the same room imme-

diately following at 2PM; come and enjoy both and find 

new perspectives you didn’t think about that will affect 

you.)   We will skip December since it is so busy. 

                         Investment Group      

The next meeting of the SIR's Econ/investment group will 

be on Tuesday, November 15, 2016. The meeting will fol-

low Roger Deal's computer meeting at Fresno County 

Public Library. Roger's meeting will be from 1-2 PM and 

the Econ/investment group will meet from 2-3 PM. The 

library is located at 944 E Perrin Ave, Fresno 93720. 

     The elections will be over and this will be a good time 

to discuss how the markets could be affected by the out-

come. The objective of the group is to be informative 

about what is going on, and to share information that you 

may not be viewing now so you will have a better under-

standing of the markets and information that could have 

an effect on stocks, mutual funds and or bonds you may 

own. 

     If you have any questions, you may contact Rich Lewis 

@ 392-9950 or Rich Colby @ 260-5887., 

mailto:DukMarshal@aol.com


Branch 159 November Golf Schedule 

Chairman  Alex Ramirez  291-4133 

 Thur           11/3     9AM     SG                  Riverside 

Wed            11/9    10AM    SG                  Pheasant Run 

Thur           11/17  9AM      SG                 Belmont CC 

Wed           11/23   9AM     SG                  Ridge Creek  

Thur           12/1   10AM     SG                  Madera Muni 

Wed           12/7    10AM     SG                   Madera CC 

Thur           12/15  10AM     SG                  Sherwood 

Thur           12/22  10AM     SG                   Riverside 

Thur           12/29  10AM     SG                  Airways 

RON RICH 2017 
Our annual single match play elimination tournament will 

start January 5th, 2017 at Dragonfly GC.    This tourna-

ment with its unique match play format, is open to only 32 

players, all branch 159 members with a valid GHIN.  

Players will be seeded, using their handicap index as of 

12/15/16, in 2 brackets, like in the NBA/NCAA playoffs: 

#1 seed will play the lowest seed, etc…   We’ll use 90% 

of the players’ full course handicap all along the tourna-

ment.  

 

The basic match play rule is simple: win more holes than 

your opponent, and you’ll move to the next round.  SIRs 

branch 159 golf rules apply.   

 

The matches will be scheduled along our weekly branch 

events.  As a player, your commitment is to complete your 

match by the deadline:  all round 1 matches shall be com-

pleted in January;  round 2 matches in February; round 3 

matches between March 1st and March 15th.  The Cham-

pionship match is scheduled at Sunnyside CC on April 

6th.  

 

Tournament Sign-Up will be available at the November 

luncheon.   We have 32 spots and a few alternates.   

  

2017 NCGA SIR GHIN HANDICAP 

 

Renewals are now being accepted.  Fees for 2017 are $41 

($51 if paid after December 15, 2016).  If you are a new 

GHIN member, or if your GHIN was inactive/lapsed, the 

Golfers Corner fee is $51. 

 

Payment by check payable to “SIR 159 Golf”, or cash. 

Rich Lewis, Golf Treasurer, is collecting all payments. If 

you prefer to mail your payment: Rich Lewis, 573 W 

Muncie ave., Clovis, CA 93619 . 

 

SIR Branch 159 members are required to hold a valid 

GHIN handicap to participate in our golf tourna-

ments; furthermore, a SIR GHIN will allow them to 

compete in the SIR State Individual or Team Champi-

onships tournaments & qualifiers.  

              9 HOLE OR RE-HAB GOLF     
     Airways Golf Course -- 10 AM -- Every other Tuesday 

     COST:  9 holes with cart included only $12.25 

If interested in playing please contact either Dave Betts or 

Charlie Barrett. It was originally started for the benefit of 

those who have been injured and  wish to start playing 

again but anyone interest in 9 hole golf is welcome to par-

ticipate.  

Thanks......Dave Betts 

                                Ladies Date Night 

BECAUSE NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER ARE VERY 

BUSY WITH FAMILY AND FRIENDS, SIRS "LADIES 

DATE NIGHT" WILL TAKE A BREAK IN THE 

"ACTION". WE WILL RESUME IN JAN 2017. MERRY 

CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL.  ANY 

TAKERS TO HOST IN JAN  PLEASE  

CALL         HOWARD ZINN  @  431-6797 

                                  Bridge Results   

October 4   1st Charles Ratliff 2nd Vic Froehmer 3rd Jim 

Lund, 4th Hugh Cox 5th George Rurik, 6th Fred Wrazel 



Consultation  Gene Tognazzini                                      

High table 1,470  Charles Ratliff    Vic Froehmer          

High score 3,710      Charles Ratliff 

October 18  1st Charles Ratliff, 2nd George Rurik,           

3rd Gene Tognazzini, 4th Russ Watt,                                 

5th Vic Froehmer, 6th Fred Wrazel                                 

Consultation Jim Lund                                                     

High table 1,420  George Rurik      Russ Watt             

High score 3,980   Charles Ratliff 

October Cock-a-doodle-do Moment 

             October Bowling Scores 
 

     The new fall league has started and we invite 

any SIR member to come join us – Friday after-

noons, 1 PM Sierra Lanes. Anyone interested 

please contact Duke Marshall @ 447-5388 or 

just show up and we will get you started. See 

you there. 

DATE  NAME SCORE BRANCH 

30-Sep Hi Hdcp.Series Dana Hamperzoomian 623 159 

 Hi Scratch Series Dana Hamperzoomian 509 159 

 Hi Hdcp.Game Dana Hamperzoomian 261 159 

 Hi Scratch Game Dana Hamperzoomian 223 159 

7-Oct Hi Hdcp.Series Daryl DeRouchey 596 159 

 Hi Scratch Series Daryl DeRouchey 518 159 

 Hi Hdcp.Game Merle Knapp 239 175 

 Hi Scratch Game Merle Knapp 196 175 

14-Oct Hi Hdcp. Series Duke Marshall 595 159 

 Hi Scratch Series Duke Marshall 526 159 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Duke Marshall 225 159 

 Hi Scratch Game Duke Marshall 202 159 

28-Oct Hi Hdcp. Series Bill Ripley 642 175 

 Hi Scratch Series Ed Beier 691 159 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Merle Knapp 236 175 

 Hi Scratch Game Ed Beier 258 159 
Fish Trip Winner—Ron Hereleman, Sept. Speaker-         

Roger George, and Little SIR  Gary Smith 

October Speaker  Janice Noga 

Senior Moments….. 

Billy was born  on December 28th , yet his 
birthday is always in the summer. How is this 
possible?  
Answer:  Billy lives in the Southern Hemi-
sphere  
 

In California , you cannot take a picture of a man with a 
wooden leg. Why not?  
Answer:  You can 't take pictures with a wooden leg. You 
need a camera to take pictures. 

What was the President 's Name in 1975?  
Answer: Same as is it now -  Barack Obama [Oh, come on] 

If you were running a race, and you passed the person in 
2nd place, what place would you be in now? 
Answer:  You would be in 2nd. Well, you passed the person 
in second place, not first.   





   Single SIR Guys Luncheon  

 Our motto is “Always First, 

Always Fresh”. Typically res-

taurants open at 11:30 AM.  We 

are their first customers of the 

day.  The welcoming employees 

treat us very  well.  We can 

count on their ingredients  to be 

the freshest. 

 We look forward to another 

foreign flavor  as we venture to 

Peru via Senor Aji.  It’s  located 

near the GB 3 (Herndon & Mill-

burn).  

 Come casual and en-

joy.  Meet new friends.  

Why stay home?  A little 

adventure makes 

 life so much more exciting 

and new. 

  

 Future request includes 

Japanese teppan-yaki, 

 Mexican cuisine, Arme-

nian taste, as well as 

 Ethiopian & Brazilian res-

taurants.   

 

Little SIR Gary and October Speaker Janice Noga 

Senior Test…... Johnny 's mother had 
three children. The first child was named 
April The second child was named May. 
What was the third child 's name? 
Answer: Johnny of course  

. There is a clerk at the butcher shop, he 
is five feet ten inches tall, and he wears 
size 13 sneakers. What does he weigh? 
Answer :  Meat. 

Before Mt. Everest was discovered, what 

was the highest mountain in the world? 
Answer:  Mt. Everest; it just wasn 't discovered yet.     
[You 're not very good at this are you?] 

How much dirt is there in a hole that measures two feet  by 
three feet by four feet?  
Answer:  There is no dirt in a hole 

.  What word in the English Language is always spelled 
incorrectly? Answer:  Incorrectly     



Travel/Activities 
THURSDAY NIGHT                   

DOUBLEHEADER             

December 8, 2016 

RAIDERS v. CHIEFS        

5:25 PM 

WARRIORS v. PACERS   

6:00 PM 

O’SULLIVAN’S IRISH PUB 

CLOVIS AND KINGS CANYON 

5689 E. KINGS CANYON 

Meet up with other SIRS members for an hour or 

an evening.  Order off the menu or just have a beer 

or iced tea.  Everybody pays his individual bill. 

 

SURVEY RESULTS 

At the lunch on 10/13, each attendee was provided a Show 

of Interest form regarding suggested future trips/activities.  

Thirty-five responses were returned. 

Members expressed interest in the activities as follows: 

Fresno Zoo   23, Grizzlies  19, Giants/As 16   (more Giants) 

Forestiere Gardens  13, Blossom Trail  12,  

FSU Women’s BB 12, Christmas Tree Lane 11 

Japanese Tea Garden  10,  Monday Night FB    7 

Other suggestions included tours of Air National Guard, 

Lemoore NAS or a hydro electric facility. FSU wrestling, 

FSU Football, FSU Softball  and Formosa  (sp?) Drag 

Races were mentioned. 

A very specific 9 hole golf at 10:00am Tuesdays at Air-

ways for $12.25, contact Dave Betts at 

golferdfb@sbcglobal.net was presented. 

SIR 159 All Branch Championship Teams 

Richard Neilson, Shane Peterson, Roger McCoy.     

Bob Rathburn & Steve Chase 

Carl Metz, Richard Pezzi, Gary Morgan,                         

Gilbert Matossian, Earl Medeiros & Bob Moore 

  

mailto:golferdfb@sbcglobal.net


 Joe Hushek, Joe Marshall, Dell Kerns, Ray Phillips,        

Bill Leavitt & Rich Lewis 

Mike Williamson, Don Reitz, Reg Rosander,                                       

John Price, Joe Cabral & Gary Kilgore  

Senior Moments 

Which is cor-
rect to say, 
"The yolk of 
the egg are 
white" or "The 
yolk of the egg 
is white"?  
Answer:  Nei-
ther, the yolk of 
the egg is yel-

low [Duh]  
 
If a farmer has 5 haystacks in one 
field and 4 haystacks in the other 
field, how many haystacks would 
he have if he combined them all in 
another field? 
Answer:  One. If he combines all of 
his haystacks, they all become one 
big one.  

IMPOSSIBILITIES IN THE WORLD  
1) You can't count your hair.  
2) You can't wash your eyes with 
soap.  

3) You can't breathe through your nose 
when your tongue is out.  
Put your tongue back in your mouth, 
you silly person.    
   
Ten (10) Things I know about you.  
1) You are reading this.  
2) You are human.  
3) You can't say the letter ''P'' without 
separating your lips.  
4) You just attempted to do it.  
6) You are laughing at yourself.  
7) You have a smile on your face and 
you skipped No. 5.  
8) You just checked to see if there is a 
No. 5.  
9) You laugh at this because you are a 
fun loving person & everyone does it 
too.  
10) You are probably going to send this 
to see who else falls for it.  

Things to ponder… 

 

As I hurtled through space, one thought 

kept crossing my mind - every part of 

this rocket was supplied by the lowest 

bidder.  ~ John Glenn 

When the white missionaries came to 

Hawaii they had the Bible and we had 

the land. They said 'Let us pray.' We 

closed our eyes. When we opened 

them we had the Bible and they had 

the land. ~ Moke Kea'Aloha 

America is the only country where a 

significant proportion of the popula-

tion believes that professional wres-

tling is real but the moon landing was 

faked. ~ David Letterman 

 

After the game, the King and the 

pawn go into the same box. ~ Italian 

proverb 

 

Men are like linoleum floors. Lay 'em 

right and you can walk all over them 

for forty years.  

~ Betsy Salkind 






